
                                          FRANKLIN COUNTY QUILTERS GUILD 
                                                     Minutes of April 21, 2010 
 
Present:  Total attended, 47; New members:  0; Guests: 4 
Proceedings:  Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President, Ann Jacobs.  
 
Secretary’s Report:  Minutes from March - motion to accept, Diane Foyer, seconded by Peggy Burbank. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Motion to accept, Gisele Nolan; seconded by Carol Guyette. 
 
Old Business: 

- 2010 Quilt Show (Sharon Perry):   
o The president, Ann Jacobs, extended many thanks to all that volunteered/participated.  The show 

was a huge success.  She received many comments that this year's organization and smoothness 
of execution was the by far the best yet.   

o Sharon Perry, as Quilt Show Chairman, also extended her appreciation/thanks to all that 
volunteered/participated.   

� Cds of the show are available for purchase or you can make a copy yourself. 
� She has thank you cards for quilt show committee heads so that they can extend special 

thanks to those they wish to. 
� She did a rundown of the show's expenditures/proceeds.  She also did a comparison to 

the shows from previous years. 
� Special Drawing for Volunteers:  Bonnie Evans, won a gift certificate from Smity's 

Machine Svc.  Fat quarter bundles awarded to:  Sharon Perry, Judy Hamilton & Gail 
Darling. 

- Nominating Committee Update:  Positions that still need filling. 
� Secretary 
� Program Coordinator 
� Quilt Show Chairman 
� I Spy Co-chairman 
� Vendor Coordinator 

- Reminder from the various charity quilt heads that quilt kits are available for members to take home 
& complete. 

- Change/update to the bylaws, Article III, Members, Section 1:  Sharon Perry presented the 
update/change the bylaws in regards to allow children between the age of 9 and 17 to be members 
of the guild.  After some deliberation, a motion was made to reword Section 1, 2c & d.  Motion to 
accept: Bonnie Evans, seconded by Alyce Bushey.  Sharon will present the changes to the guild in 
May.  

  
New Business: 

 
- President announced that letters for the 2011 charity quilt will be going out to various organizations.  

If anyone knows of a worthy charity/organization, let her know and she'll be sure to send them a 
letter. 

- Babette Coons: 
o  Reminding everyone that our next guild meeting, May 19th, we'll be doing the perennial swap.  
o Vendor for next month, Quilter's Garden, won't be able to make the meeting as scheduled.  

Instead, The Quilter's Cuisine will be the guest vendor/speaker.  In line w/our new guest & the 
perennial swap, Babette has asked that everyone bring in a 'healthy garden recipe' as well.  She's 
thinking that perhaps we, as a guild, could put a book of quilting & healthy recipes together to 
publish in hopes of selling to raise money for the guild. 

 



Block of the Month:  Instructions and swatches for next month's blocks were on tables.  
 
Monthly Drawings  

- Door prize went to Gina Meigs. 
- Food Shelf drawing - NA 
- BOM drawing won by Carol Stanley. 
- Charity quilt drawing went to Nanc Ekiert. 
- WIP/UFO drawing – Elaine Magnan. 

 
Programs:  

- Demonstrations using various appliqué techniques, as well as a demo in binding. 
Other Business 

- Next mtg, May 19th. 
- Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m 
- Minutes submitted by Secretary, Roseanne Terrill. 


